
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
 
DATE:  September 29, 2021 
 
TOPIC:  Downtown Stormwater Catch Basin Cleaning 
 
CONTACT:  City of The Dalles Public Works Department (541) 296-5401 
 
FOR RELEASE: IMMEDIATELY 
 
Starting Monday October 3, 2022 and lasting through Thursday October 6, 2022, 
The Dalles Public Works crews will be cleaning storm water catch basins in the 
Downtown Area. The purpose of this work is to protect property and the 
environment. Cleaning catch basins allows for fast drainage into the storm water 
conveyance system. 
 
Crews are scheduled to work on First, Second, Third and Fourth Streets from the 
west side of Lincoln Street to the east side of Taylor Street. 
 
Work will occur between 4:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. each night. The overnight 
schedule will cause the least disruption to traffic and businesses. We ask that you 
park so that the catch basins are accessible during the night work hours.  
 
Temporary traffic controls will not be used 
during these low traffic hours. Please stay well 
clear of the vacuum truck when the truck lights 
are flashing. 
 
Please proceed with caution around work 
areas. Thank you for your help with worker 
and citizen safety in work zones. 
 
If you have questions, please call the Public 
Works office at (541) 296-5401 

                                                                                                    Do you live in or plan to visit The Dalles, OR?  
                                                                                                     Please park so that catch basins are accessible  

                                                                                                       between 4:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. from  
                                                                                                      October 3 to 6, 2022. Thank you! 

 
--end-- 


